July 12, 2012
Ronald R. Bohannan, P.E.
Tierra West, LLC.
5571 Midway Park Place NE
Albuquerque, NM 87109
Re:
Bruckner Truck Sales, Inc., Drainage Report and Grading Plan
Engineer’s Stamp dated: 7/6/12 (J09/D021)


Dear Mr. Bohannan;
Based upon the information in your submittal received 7-6-12, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Site Plan for Building Permit action by the DRB until the following comments are addressed:

· Basin maps are required to include contours and the built environment.
· Land Treatment A is shown in the basin tables for developed areas.  Land Treatment A is reserved for soil untouched by human activity that has a slope less than 10%.  Update the basin tables and recalculate runoff and volume based on revised land treatment types.

· The offsite basin that corresponds to Basin A-1D in the WSTF should be 69%D and 31% B in the developed condition.

· Hydraulics will need to be updated after the proposed basin table is updated.

· The I40 diversion channel has been graded and a 48” culvert was built that bleeds off flows from the diversion channel under I40.  The design engineer suggested the flow was 100 cfs to 150 cfs.  It is not clear when the second phase of the I40 channel will be built that will cut off these flows.  Hydrology recommends this pipe be plugged so that interim/temporary infrastructure is not required.  AMAFCA approval would be required.

· Relocating the turn-a-around to an onsite/different location would provide for an easier drainage solution.

· This plan shows proposed grades in the NMDOT ROW.  Grading in the NMDOT ROW should not be required.  If it is, NMDOT approval is required.
· A public storm drain easement will not be required for the onsite storm drain that accepts flows from the NMDOT ROW.  These flows should be handled as private to protect the site.

· Thank you for meeting with Hydrology yesterday to come to a drainage solution for this development.  Hydrology can only approve a drainage solution wherein maintenance access is provided for a public drainage facility.  It may be necessary to engage the property owner to the south. 

· The detail sheet will and onsite items will be reviewed for Building Permit approval.  Provide calculations to support proposed private drainage infrastructure when submitting for Building Permit.
· Hydrology may have additional comments after reviewing the revised basin maps and tables.

· The drainage solution to protect Daytona Rd should be on the infrastructure List.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3986.

                                                                                      Sincerely,

                                                                                      Curtis Cherne, P.E.
                                                                                      Principal Engineer, Hydrology
                                                                                      Planning Department
Copy: e-mail

